
Caledonia Youth to close its
doors
The Edinburgh Reporter has heard from Caledonia Youth this
morning that it is to close its doors  in Spring 2015 as there
is not enough funding to keep it going.

It is with great regret that we must announce the forthcoming
closure of Caledonia Youth.  Our Edinburgh-based charity
provides a variety of specialist preventative interventions
to  support  young  people  under  25  in  Scotland  through
challenges associated with their transition to adulthood,
helping them develop their social and emotional capabilities
and reduce negative risk taking behaviour.

 

Now, after 46 years, we find ourselves unable to sustain our
charity following an erosion of funding in recent years. 
While the team have worked hard to secure new sources of
income and been successful in doing so for many years, like
other colleagues in the third sector we have faced a constant
reduction in statutory funding.  For us, this culminated in
the termination of our contract with NHS Lothian earlier this
year to deliver a specialist clinic in Edinburgh, which had
served young people in the region since 1968, along with our
school based programme to help increase knowledge. 

 

Having exhausted alternative funding avenues vital to the
sustainability of our charity, the Board of Trustees have
made the difficult decision to wind up Caledonia Youth.  We
are in the process of applying to the Office of the Scottish
Charity Regulator (OSCR) to formally do so and the last day
of operation will be 31 March 2015.  Obviously we are hugely
disappointed to be faced with what is the only option left
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open to us, which will bring redundancy for 11 highly skilled
people. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to say how very proud
we are of our extremely dedicated team here at Caledonia
Youth who have developed and delivered many ground breaking
programmes.  They have proved great advocates for tens of
thousands of young people, particularly the more vulnerable,
disadvantaged and disengaged in our society today.

 

Caledonia Youth’s enterprising and adaptable approach has
impacted upon our young clients by helping to change long
term  behaviour,  giving  rise  to  both  direct  and  indirect
positive outcomes including their enhanced employability and
opportunities to enjoy full and rewarding lives. 

 

While we wish we could do more, the focus now is on ensuring
our young clients are supported through the closure, as there
is a dearth of service provision.  We too experience waiting
lists for our services.  We will do our utmost to ensure they
are connected with an appropriate organisation, although that
will possibly mean a different level of assistance.

 

On top of this, we will be doing everything in our power to
help our team secure alternative employment as quickly as
possible.

 

Our thanks go to those who have helped us sustain Caledonia
Youth – funders, partner organisations and those who make
referrals to us – and to all the young people we have



connected with and supported over the years.


